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2016 Annual Meeting Held, Members Updated, Directors Elected 
The SRSRA 2016 Annual Meeting was well-attended and allowed members to be updated on developments in 

the SRSRA pension adjustment proposal, medical benefit discussions and the Retiree Resource Center. 

Representatives from DOE, Savannah River Nuclear Solutions and Savannah River Remediation provided brief 

updates. A summary of the annual meeting begins on page 4.  

The complete minutes will be 

circulated to the membership 

before the next annual meeting 

for their consideration and 

approval. If you have questions 

about the meeting before then, 

feel free to contact the Board of 

Directors. As you can see on the 

headers of this newsletter, the 

official e-mail address for the 

Association is 

srsretirees@srsretirees.org. That 

e-mail address goes to the 

officers of the Association. 

 

A key item of business for the 

membership is the election of 

directors for the current year. 

Incumbent members re-elected 

for two-year terms were John 

Church, Phil Croll, Richard 

Frushour, Jennifer Garvin, 

Kathy Grant, Harvey Kinder, John Lindsay, Ron Malanowski, Robert Malstrom, Joe Ortaldo, John Plodinec, 

Neal Smith and Dave Zigelman. New board members elected for two-year terms are Paula Brown, Bob Hottel, 

Gordon Leopard, David Moss, George (Chris) Rodrigues and Don Stevenson.  

 

SRSRA NEWSLETTER 

Outgoing SRSRA Board of Directors 

Members of the outgoing board, l. to r.: Front row—Ron Malinowski, Neal Smith, John 

Plodinec, Bernice DeLoach, Deb Shedrow; second row—Phil Croll, Fred Cadek, Dick 

Frushour, Bruce Cadotte, Dave Fauth, John Lindsay; third row—Bob Malstrom, Dave 

Zigelman, Jennifer Garvin, Kathy Grant, Jim Tisaranni; back row—Joe Ortaldo, John 

Veldman, Andy Cwalina, Tom Varallo, Tom French and John Church. Not pictured: 

Fred Cavanaugh, Gail Jernigan, Jim Hill, Harvey Kinder, Ed Leibfarth, Dick Seif, Jann 

Smith and Victor Wright.     --photo by John Church 
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Members continuing their terms for 

the next year are Fred Cadek, 

Bruce Cadotte, Bernice DeLoach, 

Dave Fauth, Tom French, Jim Hill, 

Gail Jernigan, Deb Shedrow, Jim 

Tisaranni, Tom Varallo and John 

Veldman. 

******************** 

2016-2017 Officers 

Chair: Tom French 

Vice Chair: Vacant 

Secretary: Deb Shedrow 

Treasurer: Phil Croll 

******************** 
Congratulations to Susan F. 

Nowak, winner of a $50 gas card 

courtesy of the SRSEA and 

SRSRA. Call Neal Smith at 706-

481-0970 or 706-833-1289 within 

30 days to claim your gas card! 

Please verify your home address 

when you contact him. 

 

******************** 

 
Think United! The SRSRA United 

Way Campaign will be coming in 

August. Members in Georgia and 

South Carolina will receive 

solicitations directly from SRSRA. 

Last year, SRSRA raised $19,345 

for local United Way agencies in 

the Central Savannah River Area 

and other Georgia and South 

Carolina counties. You may also 

receive a solicitation from SRS. 

Contributions to either campaign 

go to the same place; it’s a matter 

of which campaign gets the credit 

for your contribution. 

 

 

Letter from the SRSRA Chair 
Fellow Retirees, 
 
As the new Chair, I want to let you all know what a privilege it is 
for me to serve as your chair for the coming year. I also want to 
thank John Veldman for all of things that have been 
accomplished in the last two years under his leadership. 
 
The Retiree Association has made some major 
accomplishments during the past few years. The relationship 
with the Site contractors and the Department of Energy has 
grown and developed into a relationship of mutual support. The 
Association has worked closely with local civic leaders and our 
congressional delegation to ensure everyone is aware of the 
strengths and needs of our organization. Perhaps the greatest 
accomplishment is successfully starting up the Resource 
Center. The center has provided support for hundreds of 
members and saved them hundreds of thousands of dollars. 
Most of the work at the center is done by well-trained 
volunteers, and I want to take this opportunity to thank all of you 
for your efforts. 
 
The coming year offers us opportunities and a few challenges. 
We have the opportunity to partner with more organizations in 
the region so everyone can benefit for the great talent pool 
within the association. We need to increase our community 
visibility to make sure more of the current and future retirees are 
aware of the benefits of belonging to the association. We will 
need to maintain our efforts to increase the stipend and adjust 
the pension. 
 
The major challenge for the coming year will be to make the 
Resource Center financially sustainable for the coming years. 
The population at the Site has many folks approaching their 
retirement decision so the Resource Center will be busier than 
ever, and it is incumbent on us to make sure that the Center will 
be there.  
 
This year should be a real opportunity for SRSRA to build on the 
significant accomplishments of the recent past. 
 
                                                     --Tom French, SRSRA Chair 
 

mailto:srsretirees@srsretirees.org
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What Is the Value of SRSRA Membership? 

 
Okay. If you are reading this newsletter, odds are you are a current dues-paying member of the SRS Retiree 

Association. The Association and the Board are grateful for your interest in and commitment to the 

organization. But there are many retirees who are not members. Some cannot join, for various reasons. Some 

are too far away to feel connected, perhaps. Some may disagree with the SRSRA’s position on issues. But there 

are those who either don’t see the value or feel that the benefits—such as the Resource Center—are available 

anyway, so why bother? 

 

Without retiree commitment and support, several things can happen. In no particular order, these are among 

them: 

 Funding for the Retiree Resource Center could fall short, and some of the growing number of retirees 

will not have some badly-needed help in ensuring they receive their benefits. Elsewhere in this 

newsletter are illustrations of some of the savings retirees have received.  

 Your Association has a potent voice among its audiences—especially elected and appointed officials—

only if the Association clearly represents a significant number of people. 

 Your Board members might not have the resources available to press the retirees’ case among critical 

audiences, including governmental bodies, Congress, and DOE. Nor will consultation with other retiree 

organizations elsewhere be as easy. 

 Visible and vocal support among retirees for future SRS missions, which benefit all of us, could be 

weakened. 

 You could lose a connection with people with whom you have shared so much during so many of your 

waking hours. 

 And, of course, communication with members through various means, including this newsletter, would 

suffer. (To that end, also, please consider switching to e-mail delivery if you have not already.) 

 

The more retirees who participate, the more effective this organization can be. So: If you have the chance to 

encourage non-members to join, please do so. 

 

 

 

 

 

Resource Center Contacts, Lower Savannah Council of Governments (LSCOG) Building 
Phone:  (803) 508-7033 Option 7       (866) 845-1550  (toll free)  Option 7 
Please leave a message if necessary. Due to available staffing, phone messages will be returned in a day or two. 

Internet:  srsra@lscog.org, resourcecenter@srsretirees.org 
 
Hours:  Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
 
Location:  LSCOG Building, 2748 Wagener Rd., Aiken (next to Aiken Electric Co-op, across from Aiken Pest Control) 
 
Resource Center Coordinator:  Ms. Laureen Feinman, lfeinman@lscog.org 
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Summary of the 2016 Annual Meeting 
Call To Order 

John Veldman, Chairman of the Board of Directors (BOD) of the Savannah River Site Retiree Association 

(SRSRA), welcomed the crowd of about 400 registered members, guests and vendors to the Annual Meeting. 

He thanked the companies and organizations who have provided grants to fund the Resource Center.  

 

State Of SRSRA 

John reported on the three strategic objectives.  

 Establish a Resource Center to assist retirees with health insurance, reimbursement, and other issues—

Completed 

 Achieve improvements in the Post-65 Retiree Health Care Plan in 2016-- Completed 

 Achieve an ad hoc pension adjustment in 2016—In progress  

The SRSRA has received contributions and direct support for the Resource Center from Savannah River Site 

Employees Association (SRSEA), Savannah River Nuclear Solutions (SRNS), Savannah River Remediation 

(SRR), Merrill Lynch/Bank of America, and the Lower Savannah 

Council of Governments (LSCOG).  

 

Since opening last September, Resource Center volunteers have 

helped over 1,000 SRS retirees make the most of their health care 

benefits. Help is provided by assisting retirees with problems they are 

unable to solve themselves, recovering over $625,000 in 

reimbursement issues and by helping retirees choose the most 

suitable Medicare Part D drug plan—saving individuals $313,000 in 

2016 drug costs. The center also offers a free "Introduction to 

Medicare" class for those retirees approaching age 65. 

 

John reminded the members to review their drug plan annually 

during the Medicare open enrollment period. Of those who used the 

center for this review, 70 percent saved money by switching drug 

insurance companies.  

 

After several meetings, SRNS has established a Catastrophic Drug “Stop Loss” in the 2016 Post-65 Health Care 

Plan; details are pending. Veterans with VA or Tricare and retirees who have access to health plans through 

their spouse may purchase a Medicare policy purchased from My Medicare Advocate (MMA), or RightOpt, for 

only one plan year to receive their annual stipend. If a retiree lapses a Medicare Supplement or Advantage Plan 

and loses his or her stipend, he or she can reapply for the stipend at the next open enrollment period. 

 

He further noted SRNS/Department of Energy-Savannah River management decided not to increase the stipend 

for 2016 but are conducting another review for 2017. 

 

The pension proposal is a $35 flat dollar value increase with an adder for time since retirement for those retired 

prior to January 1, 2009. This would amount to an increase of approximately $35 to $111 per month. This 

provides the oldest retirees with the smallest pensions the highest percentage increases.  

 

Registration 
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Since the Department of Energy (DOE) has chosen not to support this increase, SRSRA BOD members are 

working with the elected delegation to advance the current pension adjustment proposal. They are also working 

with retiree associations at other DOE sites and labs to broaden legislative support for a pension adjustment. 

 

John Veldman reviewed the Treasurer's Report. Total income for the SRSRA, fiscal year 2016 to date has been 

$64,630, mainly from membership dues and grants. Expenses for the same period have been $64,129. Major 

expenses have been mailings of the newsletter, maintenance of the website, and expenses for the Resource 

Center.  

 

John thanked retiring BOD members for many years of dedicated service to retirees. They are Fred Cavanaugh, 

Andy Cwalina, Ed Liebfarth, Dick Seif, Jann Smith and Victor Wright. 

 

Other Presentations 

Jack Craig, DOE-SR Manager provided a brief overview of Site activities. He commented on the improvements 

to the Medicare-eligible retiree health issues and remarked on the improvements since the previous year. He 

said he will continue to work with BOD members and support the Resource Center. 

 

Carol Johnson, SRNS Manager, and Mark Schmitz, Acting 

President and Project Manager for Savannah River Remediation, 

discussed the changes to the health insurance and stipend for 

retirees and thanked retirees for their continued support of Site 

missions. 

 

Questions 

After a 15-minute break, Andy Cwalina read questions from the 

attendees and John Veldman responded. 

What is the impact of the stipend on the Site's budget? 

The Site pays $12.5 million per year for the stipend. The 

advantage for the Site is the health insurance liability is known, 

and there are no surprises. 

Can the retiree and spouse share the $4,800 stipend? (The retiree 

and spouse each receive $2,400 per year.) 

Yes, both the retiree and spouse are eligible to submit claims for 

reimbursement; and one spouse could use the $4,800.  

If a retiree is on Medicare and receiving the stipend, and if the retiree dies before the spouse is eligible for 

Medicare and the stipend, how does the spouse file for the stipend? 

Please call the Site benefits staff for the answer or ask for John Greenquist. 

Is the Site's Retirement Reimbursement Account growing or shrinking? 

The Site allocates an amount for the retiree reimbursement accounts [Ed. note: now called a Health 

Reimbursement Account] each year (about $12 million), and places the stipend in each eligible retiree’s 

WageWorks account. Since the number of eligible people retiring each year has been greater than those passing 

away, the total amount allocated for stipends has slowly grown. The Site is invoiced as WageWorks makes 

reimbursements. The SRSRA was concerned early in the program, because the amount of reimbursements 
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showed that many retirees were not claiming their reimbursements. This was one 

reason the SRSRA Resource Center was established. The Resource Center has 

helped retirees claim nearly half a million dollars in reimbursements they would not 

have otherwise received. A review of the 2017 stipend amount is currently being 

conducted by SRNS and DOE-SR. The SRSRA has submitted an analysis that 

shows that retirees are falling behind parity with the Site plan we were removed 

from in 2013. [Ed. note: This answer was clarified and expanded from the answer at 

the meeting.] 

Is DOE doing a site comparison of retiree benefits? 

We did our own comparison and have provided it to both DOE and the Congressional delegation. The 

Congressional delegation took the report to House Armed Services Committee, who asked DOE to confirm the 

information. The committee asked DOE to prepare a comparison of contractor retirees' benefits across the DOE 

Complex, as well as compare these benefits to DOE and private industry retirees. Since the due date was 

January 2016 and the report has not been provided to the committee, Representative Joe Wilson wrote a letter in 

March, asking when the report would become available. DOE has not responded to the letter. Representative 

Wilson has also asked what would be the impacts on the Site budget and the number of jobs at the Site, if the 

proposed pension adjusted was approved. 

John also added there are 49 defined benefit plans across the complex. The pension multiplier is known for each 

of these plans. Only DOE and University of California retirees have a cost-of-living adjustment in their plans. 

They have received a total of 25 percent increase; however, for a fair comparison, all benefits should be 

considered when making a comparison across the complex and with private industry. For example, the pension 

multiplier was developed when production was at its highest, and most contractor retirees received a pension 

multiplier of 1.4-1.6. We have a 1.2 multiplier. 

Is there any chance of recognizing the men and women who worked for many years for the benefit of the nation, 

i. e., "Patriots' Day?" 

DOE has no such plans for SRS. 

Would you provide more information on how we can get reimbursed 

other than submitting receipts? 

Retirees can use "Pay my Provider" options, instead of submitting 

receipts and claim forms. There is also an automatic reimbursement 

program and more companies are allowed to use this option. However, if 

you choose "Pay my Provider" option, make sure there is enough money 

in your account to cover all insurance premiums. If you use your entire 

stipend before the end of the year, you will need to pay the insurance 

company yourself or lose your insurance. 

Are My Medicare Advocate (MMA) and WageWorks (WW) getting any 

better in providing help to retirees? 

We have found the Resource Center to be the best help for retirees. The 

center's volunteers work with MMA [Ed. note: Now called RightOpt] 

and WW. We know some representatives are knowledgeable and some 

are new. Our advantage is we can look at all of your bills and receipts to help you file for all of your expenses. 

MMA and WW cannot look at the shoebox you might bring in with this information. Yes, there have been 
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dropped calls, representatives who set up appointments and are not available when you call at your appointment 

time, and other complaints. We will continue to work with the Site benefits staff, MMA and WW to help 

retirees. 

What can this organization do to help the community? 

All retirees should be willing to discuss nuclear and radioactive activities, based on their own experience at the 

Site. We should be attending Citizens Advisory Board meeting to inform the board, instead of just one anti-

nuclear activist. However, the SRSRA is not an advocacy group. 

Andy announced time for questions had expired, and other questions will be answered in the newsletter. 

General Business  

The new board members elected by acclamation are: Paula Brown, Bob Hottel, Gordie Leopard, David Moss, 

Chris Rodrigues and Don Stevenson. 

 

John Plodinec thanked the Savannah River Site Employees Association (SRSEA) for all of their support over 

the past year. He then announced the provided the following SRSEA door prize winners: David Keller, Paul 

Kuppinger, Betsy Kerby, Fritz Wezinger, Janice Wilkins, Ursula Figna, Charlie Jenkins, Calvin Suber and Sure 

Crotts. The following door prizes were provided by SRSRA: Rufus Cowart, James Hammond, Ray Geiselhart, 

Gary Shartzer, and Beverly Burch. 

Photos courtesy of DOE. 

******************** 

Questions Not Answered at the Meeting 

A number of members submitted questions that could not be answered at the meeting. They generally required 

factual or policy answers from DOE-Savannah River or contractors; we will publish answers to the remaining 

questions when we receive them.  

Two general areas deserve summary mention: (1.) MOX. Outside of the facts that SRSRA supports MOX as a 

current mission of SRS and a reasonable method of plutonium disposition, and that the technology has been 

proven feasible elsewhere, the MOX situation at SRS is fluid, complex, and the subject of Congressional action, 

pending litigation and policy debate. At this point this newsletter cannot provide useful additional answers to 

any of the questions asked. Members are of course encouraged to express their opinions to their elected 

representatives. (2.) WageWorks. We think the best approach for retirees who run into problems is to consult the 

Resource Center as noted on page 6, but specific answers included below on this topic are informative.  

A suggestion: I am consulting for ANL at present and am envious of the broad range of basic science and 

research conducted there. SRS needs similar programs. SRS would be an ideal site for a university type reactor 

operated in cooperation with Ga. Tech, Clemson, UGA and USC.  

We certainly agree that SRS would be an ideal site for this and many similar activities. Some have been started 

(e.g., small modular reactor development), but have run into financial, policy or administrative difficulties. 

(The answers to the following questions were supplied by SRS with minor editing.) 

Since there have been so many problems getting refunds of our premiums, would [you] not consider another 

company other than WageWorks? 

There are no plans to replace WageWorks. Introducing a new reimbursement company would require over 

6,000 retirees and spouses to learn a new system for reimbursement. For the first four months of 2016, there has 
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been an average of 5,066 claims filed each month. The vast majority (90%) are reimbursed with no problems. 

The three highest reasons for claims to be initially denied are for unclear information (47%), duplicate claims 

(25%), and no receipts (10%). WageWorks is required by the IRS to keep accurate records of reimbursement to 

maintain the tax exempt status of this Health Reimbursement Account. 

In short, replacing the company would be very disruptive to retirees and the preference is to work with retirees 

to prevent claims submission issues.   

Please explain using the "Advocates" to set up our auto pay me back monthly. (See next question below also.) 

We have referred to the call center employees of RightOpt as Advocates and we do encourage retires to call the 

RightOpt Advocates to help them with issues with WageWorks. [Ed. note: RightOpt was formerly called 

MyMedicareAdvocate.] The Pay Me Back and Pay My Provider options are set up annually by WageWorks and 

do not require the use of a RightOpt Advocate. The intent of involving RightOpt in Automatic Premium 

Reimbursement is simply to facilitate the enrollment and so they can identify any issues or problems up front 

BEFORE it goes to WageWorks. It is part of their job to help retirees not only through the enrollment process, 

but to also help the retiree with any problems getting reimbursed by WageWorks.  

This would add another entity into the process with WageWorks which does not sound helpful.   

It adds another resource to help the retiree with any issues with WageWorks. The purpose of asking RightOpt to 

assist with problem reimbursement is because WageWorks is actually a subcontractor to RightOpt and not 

to the Site. This enables them to more easily identify and resolve issues.  

Each year, WageWorks presents new reasons why they reject pay me back claims, which is very frustrating.  

The three most frequent reasons for rejecting claims (see p. 7) are submitting unclear information, duplicate 

claims and no receipts. Over 90 percent of the claims submitted get reimbursed as submitted. The rate of claims 

rejection has steadily declined over the past two years; the reasons for rejecting claims, however, have not 

changed in that time. 

Does WageWorks receive a bonus for the least amount paid out for premiums?  

No. WageWorks receives no bonus for denying claims.  

If forced on Medicare due to a disability, can a person get the stipend even if not yet 65 years old? 

Currently SRNS and SRR have left the retirees who are under age 65 on disability and approved for Medicare 

on the pre-65 retiree health plan and therefore they are not eligible to receive a stipend. These employees 

continue to be eligible for BlueCross®BlueShield® as secondary payer and for prescription drug coverage 

under the pre-65 Health Plan. While in the pre-65 retiree health plan if Medicare eligible they do need to enroll 

in Medicare parts A & B, but not Part D. (When moved to the Health Reimbursement Account at age 65, 

however, they will need to enroll in a Medicare Part D plan if they want prescription drug coverage.) At 65 they 

will be moved to the retiree 65 and older plan and will receive the stipend if eligible. 

 

Ask SRNS/DOE to allow employees and retirees to transfer non-taxable 401K SIP assets to their Roth IRA 

without requiring all 401K funds to be removed. 

At present the SIP has rules for withdrawal of after-tax contributions and there are also IRS requirements that 

must be followed. As part of its overall review of the SIP, SRS will be reviewing withdrawal requirements. 

Additionally, the IRS guidance doesn't allow one to isolate the after-tax portion and just roll that portion over to 

a Roth IRA. A participant can't take a partial distribution and claim the entire amount consists of after-tax 

contributions and roll it into a Roth IRA. That would run afoul of the Roth IRA conversion "pro-rata rule." 

Instead, one must roll over a proportionate amount of both pre-tax and after-tax funds relative to the value of the 
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Rick Geddes (center) receives award from 

Sertoman and SRSRA Board member Tom 

Varallo (l.) and Jerry Burns, president of 

Aiken SERTOMA (r.) 

entire account. If considering rolling over monies from your SIP to a personal account, you should discuss your 

options with the SIP Service Center and the Administrators/Record Keeper of the plan you wish to roll your 

account into and your tax or financial advisor if you have one. 

 

******************** 

Congratulations to Janice E. Daniels, winner of a $50 gas card courtesy of the SRSEA and SRSRA. Call Neal 

Smith at 706-481-0970 or 706-833-1289 within 30 days to claim your gas card! Please verify your home 

address when you contact him. 

******************** 

Geddes Receives Service to Mankind Award 
 

Retiree and former SRSRA Board member Rick Geddes was 

recently selected for the Aiken Sertoma Club’s 2016 Service to 

Mankind Award for his work with the SRS Retiree Resource Center. 

The following information is part of the Sertoma citation. 

“Since startup of the Savannah River Retirees Resource Center in 

August 2014, Rick Geddes has logged more than 600 hours assisting 

over 350 retirees from the Savannah River Site to navigate the 

complex health care system for Medicare-age SRS retirees. Rick’s 

volunteer efforts have resulted in over $174,000 in health care cost 

reimbursements, and more than $78,000 cost savings in reduced 

Prescription Drug Plan premium and drug costs for those he has 

helped.  

“The numbers Rick has generated are certainly impressive, but it is 

the human impact that makes Rick’s volunteer efforts even more 

exceptional. One example of Rick’s highly significant effect is that of James, an elderly SRS retiree in rural 

Wagener, SC.  

“James is 79 years old, has no local family, no personal transportation, is receiving a $200/month pension, 

needs many prescription medications, and is cognitively challenged. James was initially enrolled in a Medicare 

Supplement Plan, but was discontinued because he could not continue to pay the premium from his meager 

income. Rick took it upon himself to assist James in applying for Medicare assistance, maximum Social 

Security benefits, and the SRS healthcare stipend. Over a nine month period, Rick and his wife completed more 

than 20 personal trips from North Augusta to Wagener to Aiken, transporting James from his Wagener area 

home to the Social Security Administration and other government and financial offices in Aiken. Rick also 

tracked down and compiled the exhaustive documentation necessary to complete and submit the 44 page 

application for Medicare assistance for James. Although it was later determined that James did not meet the 

qualifications for Medicare assistance, Rick was successful in obtaining the SRS healthcare stipend for James, 

and in reestablishing healthcare insurance and prescription drug assistance. Rick continues to provide 

occasional assistance to James today.”  
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Vietnam Era Veterans To Be Recognized 
 

The Henry Middleton Chapter of the National Society of the Daughters of the American Revolution has 

partnered with the Department of Defense to recognize the sacrifices of Vietnam veterans and their families. 

The chapter is proposing to have a public ceremony to honor our local veterans. It will be a patriotic event 

including the reading of the Presidential Proclamation and presentation of a commemoration pin and certificate 

to the veterans. To be eligible, the veterans must have served on active duty in the U.S. Armed Forces at any 

time during the period of November 1, 1955 to May 15, 1975.  

 

The Chapter would like to have the veterans' mailing address, years of service, and branch of service in order to 

extend an invitation.  

 

For further information, call (803) 725-8555 (w) or (803) 641-4067. 

 

******************** 

Newsletter Information 

Questions and comments related to this newsletter may be addressed to Bruce Cadotte, newsletter editor, 

at newsletter@srsretirees.org, or Newsletter, SRS Retiree Association, P.O. Box. 5686, Aiken, SC  29804. 

If you have a new e-mail address, or have changed your address recently and are not receiving SRSRA 

communications by e-mail, please contact newsletter@srsretirees.org. Our e-mail program allows us to reach 

members more quickly with news. Other pluses are quicker distribution of the newsletter and less cost of 

copying and mailing hard copies. Thanks to all of you who are receiving your newsletter by e-mail.  

 

Benefits Contacts 

 Benefits Service Center (a one-stop service for most HR and payroll activities and questions):  

 803-725-7772 (local area SC and GA) 

 800-368-7333 (toll free) 

 service-center@srs.gov (e-mail contact for this service) 

 SRS Retiree Resource Center:  

 (803) 508-7033 Option 7   

       (866) 845-1550 Option 7 (toll free)    

       Internet:  srsra@lscog.org, resourcecenter@srsretirees.org 

 Westinghouse Corp. Pension  800-581-4222 

 RightOpt (formerly MyMedicareAdvocate)           877-591-8904; www.rightoptretiree.com/srs 

 WageWorks    877-924-3967; www.wageworks.com 

 Medicare Helpline             800-633-4227 

 Medicare Web Site:    www.medicare.gov 

 

 
--continued on next page— 
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SRS Retiree Association, Inc. 

P. O. Box 5686, Aiken, SC 29804   

Phone: 803-644-7514; e-mail: srsretirees@srsretirees.org WEB PAGE: http://srsretirees.org 

 

SRSRA Newsletter Volume 19, No. 2, June 2016  11 
 

 Blue Cross/Blue Shield of SC  800-325-6596;  

Option 1 for Medical 

Option 2 for Dental 

Option 3 for Pre-Cert/Med Authorization 

www.southcarolinablues.com  

 

Congratulations to Joseph E. Miller, Jr., winner of a $50 gas card courtesy of the SRSEA and SRSRA. Call 

Neal Smith at 706-481-0970 or 706-833-1289 within 30 days to claim your gas card! Please verify your home 

address when you contact him. 

******************** 
Interested in serving on the SRSRA Board of Directors? 

Please e-mail Tom Varallo, Nomination Chairman, at tomvarallo@gmail.com 
Like us on Facebook to keep up with news and information! Search for SRSRA from your Facebook page. 

mailto:srsretirees@srsretirees.org
http://www.southcarolinablues.com/
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Savannah River Site Retiree Association 
Membership Form 

 
Annual Dues 

Annual dues for the Association are $25/year for a retiree(there is no charge for 
retirees who are spouses of members). 

For surviving spouses of retirees, annual dues are $5. 
 

______ As a retiree, I want to JOIN/RENEW my membership in the 

SRSRA ($25). Retirement date from SRS: __________________ 

______ I am the SPOUSE of a member and also an SRS retiree and I want to JOIN  

the SRSRA (no charge). Retirement date from SRS: _________________ 

______ I am the SURVIVING SPOUSE of an SRS retiree 

and want to JOIN/RENEW my membership in the SRSRA ($5). 

______ I am willing to SERVE on the SRSRA Board of Directors. 

______ I am interested in VOLUNTEERING at the SRSRA Retiree Resource Center. 

 
Member’s Name: _________________________________ 

Address:   _________________________________ 

 _________________________________ 

 _________________________________ 

Telephone:   _________________________________ 

Email address:   _________________________________ 

Providing your e-mail address allows SRSRA to send important communications to you electronically. 
 
 

Mail this form (and your check) to: 
SRS Retiree Association 

P. O. Box 5686 
Aiken, SC 29804 

Attention: Membership Chair 

 

mailto:srsretirees@srsretirees.org

